
 

 
 
 
Robert H. Baker American Legion Post 95 

Meeting Minutes of August 18, 2020  
 
 
With eighteen (18) members in attendance 
Jim Elliott, Don Happy, Tina Petterson, Larry Allen, Mike Edwards, Wally Glasco, 
Bud Taylor, G. Ray Nichols, Tim Jefferson, Jerry Pate, Robert Beatty, Ray Crestwell, 
Jeff Watt, Judi Samborski, Jake Samborski, and Robert Emery 
Post 95 Commander Jim Elliott proceeded to open the meeting at 19:00 HRS 
Post 95 Commander Jim Elliott led the Post in salute to colors. 
Post 95 Chaplain G. Ray Nichols gave the opening prayer.  
Post 95 Commander Jim Elliott led the post in the Pledge of Allegiance and reading of 
the Preamble. 
Post 95 Commander Jim Elliott asked Post 95 Adjutant Robert Emery to read the minutes 
from the last Post 95 meeting. 
Judi Samborski made a motion to forgo reading of the minutes. Jake Samborski seconded 
the motion and the motion passed. 
Post 95 Commander Jim Elliott asked if there were any guests or new members. 
None were found to be present. 
Committee Reports: 
Finance Report: 
Post 95 Finance Officer Donald Happy gave the following Finance Report for July 
 Beginning Balance $ 14261.41 
 Deposits:  $   2385.10 
 Withdrawals:  $   1236.00 
 Ending Balance: $ 16347.51 
Post 95 Finance Officer Donald Happy reported that the Capitol Federal CD had been 
rolled over for another thirty (30) months at interest rate of 1.15% and will mature 
January twenty nine two thousand 23 (02/29/2023) 
Post 95 Finance Officer Donald Happy reported talked about checking on CD rates an 
that none of the banks were offering any interest. 
Post 95 Finance Officer Donald Happy reported that the Central Bank CD would mature 
November 1st of this year. 
G. Ray Nichols made a motion to accept the finance report as given. Jake Samborski 
seconded the motion and the motion passed. 
Membership:  
Post 95 Adjutant Robert Emery reported that current paid up membership was one 
hundred thirty three (133) 
Honor Guard: NO REPORT 
Missouri Cadet Patrol: NO REPORT 
Missouri Girls State: NO REPORT 
 
 



 

 
 
 
Missouri Boys State: 
Robert Emery reported that no official plan had been released yet. This years program 
may be a partial on line and part live session to be held in November. 
BINGO: NO REPORT 
Sickness and Distress: 
G. Ray Nichols reported the following: 
An employee of Our Lady of Mercy Country Home was found to have the virus so the 
home has completely locked down. 
Paul Ellison still in lockdown 
Jerry Head still in lockdown 
Robert Beatty thanked the Post of its donation to him to help his brother in Texas. 
Old Business: NONE 
Correspondence: 
Post 95 Commander Jim Elliott went through several pieces of mail the Post had 
received. 
Post 95 Commander Jim Elliott read Thank You letter from National Child Welfare 
program for one hundred percent participation and donation to the program. The Post 
received a ribbon for the Post colors. 
Post 95 Commander Jim Elliott read flyer from Veterans Community Project and invites 
the Post to their House Party. 
Jerry Pate made a motion to donate two hundred fifty ($250) to the Veterans Community 
Project. Robert Beatty seconded the motion and the motion passed. 
Post 95 Commander Jim Elliott read a request from the City Union Mission asking for 
donations. 
Judi Samborski made a motion to donate one hundred ($100) dollars to the City Union 
Mission. Larry Allen seconded the motion and the motion passed. 
New Business: NONE 
Post 95 Chaplain G. Ray Nichols gave the closing prayer. 
Post 95 Commander Jim Elliott led Post in salute to colors. 
Post 95 Commander Jim Elliott closed the meeting in due form at 19:18 
 
 
 
 
 
Submitted ___________________________ Approved ___________________________               
Robert C. Emery – Adjutant                             Jimmy Elliott - Commander 


